## WESTERLO TOWN BOARD WORKSHOP MEETING JUNE 18, 2013

The Town of Westerlo Town Board held a workshop meeting on the 18<sup>th</sup> day of June, 2013 for the purpose of revising proposed Local Law # 1 of 2013, which will extend the moratorium regarding gas drilling using the high volume hydraulic fracturing.

The meeting was called to order by Supervisor Richard H. Rapp at 7:05 p.m. with the Pledge to the Flag. Present were: Supervisor Richard H. Rapp

Councilman Anthony Sherman Councilman Ted Lounsbury Councilman Alfred Field

Also present was Deputy Town Clerk Gertrude A. Smith, Highway Superintendent Keith Wright and four residents. Absent was Councilman William Bictheman.

Supervisor Rapp informed the Board that because Councilman Bichteman could not be present, and because of what they planned on working on, the meeting should be cancelled.

Councilman Field said that Keith had something to bring before the Board, but was informed by Supervisor Rapp that the Board cannot act on anything at this meeting.

Keith said that he had been shopping for a grader for the Town Highway Department, and found a 1996 Champion Grader with 3900 hours on it; belonging to the Town of Durham. They are asking \$35,000 for it, which, in his opinion, is a good price. He will check it out and make an offer. "CHIPS" money can be used to pay for the grader. Councilman Field said he had looked at the unit, and said it is well maintained. A discussion followed, with no action taken.

Keith also informed the Board that he had delivered the check to Callanan, and will call FEMA for the final payment.

There being no further business, Councilman Sherman made a motion to adjourn. Motion was seconded by Councilman Lounsbury and passed unanimously. Workshop was adjourned at 7:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

**Deputy Town Clerk**